

OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT ATTORNEY

P.O. Box 1748, Austin, TX 78767 Telephone: 512/854-9400 Fax: 512/854-4206

MARGARET MOORE DISTRICT ATTORNEY

MINDY MONTFORD FIRST ASSISTANT

October 9, 2020

Ken Paxton Attorney General of Texas Office of the Attorney General

Via email and by hand delivery

Dear Attorney General Paxton:

On June 10, 2020, my office sent to David Maxwell a letter referring a Request to Investigate (RTI) filed in our office by Nate Paul. The RTI was received by us after you asked my office to hear his complaints. The referral to the OAG was made with your approval. We did not conduct any investigation into the merits of the matters complained of. In referring the matter to the OAG, we concluded that ours was not the appropriate office to either address the matters raised in the complaint or to conduct an investigation into them.

The referral cannot and should not be used as any indication of a need for investigation, a desire on the Travis County D.A.'s part for an investigation to take place, or an endorsement of your acceptance of the referral.

My office has closed this file and will take no further action. Furthermore, I have instructed my employees to have no further contact with you or your office regarding this matter.

Any action you have already taken or will take pursuing this investigation is done solely on your own authority as provided by Texas law. The newly surfaced information raises serious concerns about the integrity of your investigation and the propriety of your conducting it.

Sincerely,

Margaret Moore

more Moore

Cc: Brent Webster

Ronald Earle Building, 416 W. 11th Street, Austin, Texas 78701